Electric Committee Meeting

May 31, 2022 6:00 P.M.

Present :Gayle Glumac,Melissa Brooks,Matt Tarr,Larry Brooks,David Brown,Marlene Harris,Brenda Phillips and Rosette York

Start 6:00

- Discussion of the benefits of becoming a member of the IMUA. The Electric Dept.
 would have up to date legislative and regulatory oversight, general communications, mutual aid with members, notifications of grants, just to name a few. The cost
 \$2920.41 and likely to see 15% increase in 2023, it is a year to year membership, it was the consensus that this would be beneficial.
- It was decided that the Digger Derick truck would be put on the Purple Wave for sale.
- Trees in the undeveloped allies, it was suggested to move it to Street Dept. and add a line on the budget for next year. We are looking into means of stump grinding in house to lower our cost on tree removals.
- Scott Ave church project, rec. Hall, it was talked about different ways and the cost of running electric to the new building.
- An occupancy application for new businesses opening, free of charge.
 End of meeting 7:25